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Utility Manager Operations Report

The access road on top of Round Valley Reservoir has been excavated out and repaired by Plumas County.
The road was flagged for repairs by California DWR for the past several years and we finally got the work
completed. Staff also removed vegetation from the slope and rock armor portions of the dam.

The Taylorsville community pool has been taken offline for the season, and the equipment was put away by
pool staff. Waiting for a pool cover to be installed and then we will winterize the pump and plumbing.

Monthly and quarterly samples were taken at both water systems, water quality from the source is of a high
standard. Coliform testing is negative prior to chlorination.

Taylorsville quarterly sampling was conducted last week, awaiting the results to compile mandatory quarterly
compliance reports. Contacted the state regarding the presence of positive coliform results and was assured
that it is not unusual for unpressurized monitoring wells to have the presence of coliform bacteria.

Staff turned off irrigation at the park for the grass to die off, this was to assist in the field grading for
the park upgrade work. The weather has not cooperated as much as we would like, and areas still have green
grass.

Staff repaired around a dozen water leaks throughout the system; mostly the leaks were a result of aging water
lines and connections.

Staff continued to assist utility companies with underground services location identification. Approximately 30
parcels a week are marked for sewer and water to reduce line breakages.

Staff have been removing trees growing in the Greenville ponds, woody vegetation is not permissible in the
ponds or on the banks of levees. Removal of vegetation is part of compliance with the operating permit issued
by the Regional Board.

IVCSD staff have designated what appear to be the worst of the aging and potentially inaccurate water meters
for replacement. Service requests were created, and we will work on the list as time allows.
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